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CITY OF WILDER, KENTUCKY 

 

April 18, 2016 

 
The regular meeting of the Wilder City Council was held on Monday, April 18, 2016 at the Wilder City 

Building, 520 Licking Pike, Wilder, Kentucky 41071. 

 

Lords Prayer 

 

Pledge of Allegiance to the Flag 

 

Attorney Verst Swore in Tim Gilkison as Councilman. 

 

Call to Order: 

 

Mayor Turner called the meeting to order at 7:00 p.m. 

 

Roll Call: 

 

Roll call was answered by Councilman Robert Blankenship, Councilman Brack Herald, 

Councilman Robert Honaker and Councilman Tim Gilkison. 
 

Approval of Minutes: 

 

Upon motion of Councilman Herald seconded by Councilman Blankenship to approve the 

Minutes of April 4, 2016 Regular Meeting.  Mayor Turner called for a vote.  Motion 

carried unanimously. 

 

Incoming and outgoing correspondence copied to Council prior to the meeting. 

 

Reports Presented: 

 

Fire Department     First Qtr. 2016 Activity & Training Report 

Financial Reports  General Fund ending 3/31/16  

 

Upon motion of Councilman Blankenship seconded by Councilman Honaker to 

 Approve financial reports and authorize payment of bills for General Fund  

Ending 3/31/16.  Mayor Turner called for a vote.  Motion carried unanimously. 

  

Attorney’s Report: 

 

Attorney Verst advised that he would prepare and file the certification that he swore in Tim 

Gilkison as Councilman. 

 

Citizen Comments: 

 

Mayor’s Comments: 

 Welcomed Councilman Tim Gilkison. 
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 Informed council that a preliminary budget would be given to them by the middle of 

May. 

 Stated that Mr. Vance is working with Duke Energy regarding the light conversions and 

rebates. 

 

City Administrator’s Comments: 

 Informed council that he has been going around to all of the city properties with the Duke 

Representative that Councilman Honaker recommended to him.  Mr. Vance described the 

incentives that Duke offers for the conversion of fluorescent lights and parking lot lights 

to LED and the cost to the city. 

 He has spoken with Arc Electric regarding the lighting of the flag pole in Veterans Park 

that Councilman Honaker suggested and they are willing to donate the installation, light 

and wiring of the light providing that our public works dug the trench hole as needed 

since it’s a veterans memorial. 

 He has submitted the permit application to the Kentucky Division of Water.  Both 

permits are required for us to be able to dredge.  Discussion ensued regarding the 

discharge process and future permits. 

 

Council Comments: 

 

Fire Chief Comments:   

 Not in attendance. 

 

Police Chief Comments: 

 Kids Fest will be on Saturday, June 4, 2016. 

 

City Clerk: 

 No comment. 

 

Councilman Herald: 

 No comment. 

 

Councilwoman V. Jones: 

 Not in attendance. 

 

Councilman Gilkison: 

 Thanked everyone for their support and looks forward to working with them. 

 

Councilman Blankenship: 

 Welcomed Councilman Gilkison and thanked him for his willingness to serve on council. 

 Asked when Michels would be starting on the Licking Pike Sewer Project. 

Mr. Vance replied that they should be starting by the end of April. 

 Questioned if the video taping of council meeting would be stopping in July. 
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Mr. Vance was unaware of this but will check with the Campbell County Cable Board. 

 

Councilman Honaker: 

 Asked when the City Wide Yard Sale would be. 

Mr. Vance stated it will be June 10th, 11th and 12th. 

 Welcomed Councilman Gilkison aboard. 

 

Councilwoman Gearding:  

 Not in attendance 

 

Adjournment: 
 

Upon motion of Councilman Herald seconded by Councilman Blankenship to adjourn the 

meeting.  Mayor Turner called for a vote.  Motion carried unanimously.   
 

Meeting adjourned at 7:10 p.m.  The next meeting of the Wilder City Council will be held on May 2, 2016. 
 

 

 

 

 ______________________________ 

      Stanley Turner – Mayor  

 

ATTEST: 

 

 

________________________________ 

 

Tracy Herald – City Clerk/Treasurer  


